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U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC  20410-8000
ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR HOUSING-

FEDERAL HOUSING COMMISSIONER


May 27, 2005

MORTGAGEE LETTER 2005-26

TO:  ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:   Reporting Feature Added to the Neighborhood Watch Early Warning System
This mortgagee letter announces the addition of a Reporting Tool to the Neighborhood Watch Early Warning System Menu.  The feature was implemented on April 22, 2005.

Access to Neighborhood Watch

In order to access Neighborhood Watch, users must have access to the FHA Connection application.  The lender’s FHA Connection Coordinator must update the user’s FHA Connection profile within the ID Maintenance section of the FHA Connection to one or both levels of Neighborhood Watch access (Summary and/or Loan Detail).  Once authorized to use Neighborhood Watch, mortgagees can select the Neighborhood Watch link located on the "Single Family FHA" screen of the FHA Connection to begin using the application.  The website address for the FHA Connection is https://entp.hud.gov/clas/index.html.

Reporting Feature

The Reporting feature allows mortgagees to report serious deficiencies, patterns of non-compliance, or suspected fraud, to HUD in a uniform, automated fashion.  Mortgagees shall use this option in lieu of submitting a written report to the Quality Assurance Division within the HUD Homeownership Center having jurisdiction of the case as required in paragraph 6-13, of Chapter 6 - Quality Control Plan, HUD Handbook 4060.1 REV 1.  Please note that mortgagees can only report on FHA mortgages where they are the originator, sponsor, holder or servicer.  Use of the Neighborhood Watch Reporting tool will become mandatory within six months from the effective date of this Mortgagee Letter.



Detailed instructions that explain how to enter the information required by HUD are in an Attachment to this Mortgagee Letter.  These instructions are also available from the Help menu selection in Neighborhood Watch under Reporting.



The information collection requirements referred to in this Mortgagee Letter have been approved by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 3501-3520) and assigned OMB control numbers 2502-0005.  In accordance with the Paperwork Reduction Act, HUD may not conduct or sponsor, and a person is not required to respond to, a collection of information unless the collection displays a currently valid OMB control number."
If you have any questions about this Reporting Tool, please access the feedback option in the Neighborhood Watch Early Warning System and send us your questions or comments.  If you are unable to access this feature, please contact the Office of Lender Activities and Program Compliance, Quality Assurance Division at (202) 708-2830.






Sincerely,





  Assistant Secretary for Housing-






      Federal Housing Commissioner
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